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AGENDA

 




1.  Approve/amend minutes from the January 2016 meeting.

2.  Amendment to application SP-184 Llobet Realty would like to change the use of the units in the existing building on 46141 State Highway 28 in Fleischmanns. 

3. Sketch plan review for application 16-1 Jerry Stahl would like to do a 3-lot subdivision on Bill Stahl Road in Margaretville. Tax map # 241-1-10.

4. NYC-DEP land acquisition.

5. Anything else to come before the meeting.
The Town of Middletown Planning Board held their regular monthly meeting on Thursday, April 14, 2016, at 6:30 p.m. in the Town Hall, 42339 State Highway 28, Margaretville.

Board Members present: 
Chairman--------------------------------------------------Susanna Finch
Other members-------------------------------------------Len Utter, John Nolan, Kate VanBenschoten, Joyce Gray, Charles Kowalski
Others present:  Victor Fairbairn, Herb Finch, Ken Taylor, Jim Gray, Kent Manuel (Del Co Planning) and Chris Plante.
Chairman Finch called the regular meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.

John Nolan made a motion to approve the January minutes as presented.  Joyce Gray seconded motion.  Motion carried.

Amendment to application SP-184 Llobet Realty.  A revised site plan was provided showing Unit 1 and Unit 2 to be combined into one space which will be retail, unit 3 to be storage, unit 4 to office space, units 5-7 to be retail.  Chris Plante has a concern about the fire separations between the spaces.  Kent Manuel explained that the fire separation should be dealt with during the building permit process.  The board asked what type of storage will be done there, personal or storage unit type space.  Len Utter has a concern with the parking not being indicated on the site plan.  Len Utter made a motion to table this application for parking shown on site plan and what type of storage it will be.  Joyce Gray seconded motion.  Motion carried.
Sketch plan review for 16-1 Jerry Stahl.  Victor Fairbairn his presenting an application for 3 lot subdivision with 2 boundary line adjustments for the next meeting.  The lot is currently 147 acres and will be divided as follows: lot 1 31+- acres, lot 2 24+- acres, lot 3 56 +- acres with boundary line adjustments on both sides of the property.  Kate VanBenschoten made a motion to classify as a minor subdivision and schedule the public hearing for May 12th.  John Nolan seconded motion.  Motion carried.  

Review of NYC-DEP conservation easement, most of the lot is not in Middletown except for 1 acre, private land and no comments from the board.

Kate VanBenschoten discussed potential impacts of the scenic byway adoption on the town sign regulations.  Chairman Sue Finch said that she thought that was a matter for the town board.
John Nolan made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:15 p.m. Kate VanBenschoten seconded motion.  Motion carried.

